NORFOLK SCHOOLS ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION WINTER NEWSLETTER 2016
ENGLISH SCHOOLS CROSS COUNTRY CHAMPIONSHIPS 2017.

I am sure that you may have heard the exciting news that the Norfolk Schools AA is to host the English Schools cross country championships in 2017. The event which is one of the largest national schools championships to be staged in the country is taking place on Saturday 18th March at the Norfolk showground on the outskirts of Norwich. It would be great to get as many teachers as possible from Norfolk to volunteer to help out on the day. If you feel that you could give up your time on March 18th either for the morning or the afternoon or all day then please get in touch with me at Thorpe St. Andrew School. We will need help with a wide variety of jobs on the day ranging from parking coaches and cars, marshalling the course and the finish as well as selling programs and results. There is no need for any work to be done beforehand, it is just a case of turning up on the day to help out. Please contact me at Thorpe St. Andrew School either by email (sbowman5nry@nsix.org.uk) or by phoning 01603 497754 if you would like to volunteer to help out or if you would like to know more about the event. Please ask around in your departments if there are any other willing volunteers to help out at this great event for the county to host.
AFFILIATION FORM
Please find enclosed the affiliation form for the 2017 cross country and athletics season. The affiliation fee has stayed the same for a number of years now but with the increase in costs particularly of hosting the summer track and field championships we have had to increase the affiliation. The fee for 2016 is £50 for schools with a roll of less than 1000 pupils and £55 for schools with a roll of more than 1000 pupils. Please could the reply slip and a cheque be sent to Mr Brendon Byrne (Norfolk Schools AA Treasurer ) before Friday 16th December. Brendon’s address and contact details are on the form. Please note that this affiliation is for both the cross country and the summer athletics seasons in 2017.
NORFOLK SCHOOLS CROSS COUNTRY CHAMPIONSHIPS 2017
Please note the change of venue and day of the week. Exciting News!!! The cross country championships this year will be staged at The Royal Norfolk Showground on the outskirts of Norwich. This will help with the preparation for the English Schools championships which are being held at the same venue in March. Similar courses will be used for both events. There is also a change of day for the Championships. They are being staged on Tuesday 24th January with a start time of 1.00pm. Arrangements are still being made for the championships but I will send out information to all schools detailing all these arrangements in early January. 
AGM
Please find enclosed an invitation to the Annual General Meeting of the Association which will be held at Thorpe St. Andrew School on the North Site in the Learning Resource Centre(Library) The date for your diaries is Wednesday 14th December at 4.30pm.
DATES AND VENUES FOR 2017
· As mentioned above these championships are being staged on Tuesday January 24th at the Royal Norfolk Showground on the outskirts of Norwich. Further details will be sent out to all schools in early January.
· The Anglian Schools cross country championships will be hosted by Northamptonshire Schools AA in 2017. The venue for this has yet to be confirmed but it will be held on Saturday February 4th
· As previously mentioned the English Schools cross country championships will take place on Saturday March 18th at the Norfolk showground on the outskirts of Norwich.
· Norfolk Schools Athletics Championships – Saturday 10th June
· Anglian Schools Athletics Championships – The weekend of 17th/18th June hosted by Cambridgeshire Schools AA. Date and venue to be confirmed.

· The English Schools championships this year are to be held in Birmingham but once again the dates need to be confirmed.

If anyone has any questions about the running of the Norfolk Schools AA or if anyone would like to express an interest at helping out at the English Schools cross country championships then please get in touch with me at Thorpe St. Andrew School either by emailing sbowman5nry@nsix.org.uk or by calling 01603 497754.

Best Wishes,

Simon Bowman – Norfolk Schools AA Secretary.

